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On January 14, 2025, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) issued a draft risk
assessment to evaluate the disposal of sewage sludge containing the forever chemicals PFOA and
PFAS. Sewage sludge refers to the nutrient-rich biosolids that remain after wastewater is sent to a
wastewater treatment plant.

The two most common disposal/re-use applications of sewage sludge are: (1) reuse as fertilizer; and
(2) disposal in a landfill. The EPA identified elevated risks for pasture and crop farms that applied
sewage sludge as fertilizer with PFOA and PFAS levels at, or exceeding, one part per billion (ppb).
In addition, the EPA risk assessment recognized groundwater sourced near sewage sludge disposal
sites where one ppb of PFOA or 4-5 ppb of PFAS were disposed.

The concerns identified in the EPA risk assessment could be troublesome for Long Island. The
sewer sludge risk assessment follows voter-approved funding for the Suffolk County Water Quality
Restoration Act (the Act). While serving to protect Long Island’s sole-source aquifer, the Act enables
the infrastructure for sustainable development initiatives; with a prime focus of modernizing
wastewater infrastructure and upgrading the county sewer system. For much of the county, this
means new sewers and treatment facilities (and thereby proliferation of sewage sludge).

Together the Act and the EPA risk assessment highlight the importance of sewer infrastructure on
Long Island for economic growth and environmental stewardship. The long-term environmental and
economic benefits and success of the Act will be dependent on, among other things, the proper care
and management of sewage sludge, made even more essential considering Long Island’s
sole-source aquifer and prolific farm industry.

Jesse Hiney is a partner and chair of the environmental department at Forchelli Deegan Terrana
LLP, Uniondale, NY.
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